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NOTICES

�
In Memoriam: Richard Jeffrey. Richard Jeffrey, professor of philosophy emeritus, Prince-
ton University, died November 9, 2002 after a long battle with cancer. He was 76. An
expert in probability and decision theory, Jeffrey joined the faculty at Princeton in 1974. He
remained there until his retirement in 1999, whereupon he became a regular part-time visiting
distinguished professor of logic and philosophy of science at the University of California-
Irvine.
Jeffrey earned his Ph.D. in philosophy at Princeton in 1957. AWorldWar II Navy veteran,

he received an M.A. from the University of Chicago in 1952. He was a research engineer,
a Fulbright Scholar, and an assistant professor of electrical engineering before starting his
career teaching philosophy at Stanford University in 1959. He served as a visiting faculty
member at the Institute for Advanced Study and at Princeton in 1963-64, and taught at the
City College ofNewYork and at theUniversity of Pennsylvania before returning to Princeton
as a professor of philosophy.
The author of several books and numerous articles, Jeffrey presented a new theory of

decision-making under uncertainty and of probable knowledge in his book, The Logic of
Decision (1965). He further developed these themes in Probability and the Art of Judgment
(1992). His textbook, Computability and Logic (co-authored with George Boolos, 1974),
bridged the gap between general books on logic and treatises written for mathematicians.
The more elementary text, Formal Logic: Its Scope and Limits (1967) popularized the tree-
method of testing unsatisfiability. Probability and the Art of Judgment (1992) collected many
of his essays. He completed his last book, Subjective Probability: The Real Thing, the day
before his death.
Jeffrey was elected to the American Academy of Arts and Sciences in 1994, and he served

as president of the Philosophy of Science Association from 1999 to 2000.
�
Perspectives in Mathematical Logic Volumes Available. This series is now being pub-
lished by the Association for Symbolic Logic, under the new name Perspectives in Logic.
Owing to the generosity of Springer-Verlag, the former publisher of the series, the ASL has
recently made the existing stock of certain books in the series available to the logic commu-
nity at low prices, as has been done with the Lecture Notes in Logic. (Some books in the
series will continue to be made available by Springer-Verlag and others will be reprinted by
ASL.) An order form for the volumes sold by the ASL can be found online at
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writing to the ASL Business Office.

�
Book Discounts for ASL Members. Several publishers now offer discounts on books to
ASL members. For a detailed description of these discounts, visit
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�
Student Travel Awards: The 2003 ASL Annual Meeting, 2003 ASL European Summer
Meeting, and other ASL or ASL-Sponsored Meetings. The ASL will make available
modest travel awards to graduate students in logic and (for the European Summer Meeting
only) to recent Ph.D.’s so that they may attend the 2003 ASL Annual Meeting in Chicago,
Illinois, or the 2003 ASL European Summer Meeting in Helsinki, Finland; see below for
information about these meetings. Student members of the ASL also may apply for travel
grants to other ASL or ASL-sponsored meetings. To be considered for a Travel Award,
please (1) send a letter of application, and (2) ask your thesis supervisor to send a brief
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